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      Pentecost Sunday              May 20, 2018   
 
    

 Mass Intentions 
 

May 21 – 27, 2018 
Tuesday, May 22 – 7:00 p.m. 
NO MASS 
  
Wednesday, May 23 – 8:30 a.m. 
NO MASS 
 
Thursday, May 24 – 8:30 a.m. 
NO MASS 
 
 Friday, May 25, 2018 – 8:30 a.m. 
NO MASS 
 
Saturday, May 26, 2018 – 9:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, May 26, 2018 – 5:00 p.m. 
+Leona Grobe – Peter Grobe 
+Franciscus & Annie Stil – John Kiss 
 
Sunday, May 27 - 10:00 a.m.  
Mass for the People of St. Teresa Parish 
 

Prayer Network:   
For those not on the internet there is an envelope on 
the bulletin board at the main entrance marked 
‘PRAYER NETWORK’.  Please take a copy of the 
prayer intentions inside this envelope and pray for 
fellow parishioners. 
 

 Hospitals and Privacy Laws: 
Because of privacy laws, hospitals do not notify us 
when parishioners are admitted. If someone in your 
family is admitted to hospital and you want the Parish 
Office to know, please call and tell us. Many 
hospitals, Catholic or not, have a priest assigned to 
visit the Catholic patients and bring them 
Communion, but the family must tell the admittance 
office of their wish for a clergy visit. 
 

 Bingo 
Matinee on Saturday, June 9th from 1:00 – 3:00 
p.m. at the Charities Bingo Hall, 510 Krug Street, 
Kitchener.  To assist with this fundraiser for our 
parish, please call the office:  519-743-4525. 
 
Prayer Shawls are blessed and available.  Please 
call the parish office if you would like one. 

 Euchre Results 
High Score - Bill Zister 
Most Lone Hands - Jonathan Wilson 
Low Score - John Lawler 
1st Draw - Erma Williams / 2nd Draw - Bernard 
Brohman 
 
Next Euchre Night will be Friday, May 25th in the 
church hall. 
 
Stewardship Report 
May 6, 2018 
Sunday Envelopes………………..........$2,061.00 
Loose……….……………..........................143.15 
Pope’s Pastoral Works……………………350.00 
Donation in Memory of M. Collins….……150.00 
 
Diocese of Hamilton Prayer Calendar 2018 
Monday, May 21 – Rev. Phillip Cook 
Tuesday, May 22 – Very Rev. Lukasz Kopaniak 
Wednesday, May 23 – Society of Christ 
Thursday, May 24 – Rev. Chester Chmurzynski 
Friday, May 25 – Rev. Adam Wroblewicz 
Saturday, May 26 – Most Rev. Anthony Tonnos 
Sunday, May 27 – Solemnity of the Most Holy 
Trinity 
 
Annual Parish BBQ Meeting 
Join us at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 30th in 
the Parish Hall for a meeting to begin the planning 
of the Parish BBQ on June 23. We are always 
looking for fresh ideas! If you would like to be on 
this committee but can’t make the meeting, please 
contact Barbara Daly at: 519-570-2456 or 
bmdaly@me.com. We will be looking for Silent 
Auction items once again. More details about the 
BBQ coming soon. 
 
St. Teresa Catholic Women’s League Closing 
Potluck, Tuesday, June 12th - Mass at 5:00 p.m. 
followed by dinner at 6:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. 
All members and their families are encouraged to 
come.  Bring your favorite dish. 
 
Baby Bottle Campaign 
 St. Teresa Parish is proud to participate in the baby 
bottle campaign in support of Marillac Place.  
Marillac Place relies heavily on the donations from 
our community to keep its doors open.  Please 
support this important cause. 

 Follow-Up to our Town Hall Meeting – What 
Now?  
Meeting on Wednesday, May 23rd at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Parish Hall.   On April 25th, Msgr. Kroetsh and 
Jim Long shared with us some challenges for our 
parish to continue growing and to become more 
successful. You are invited to join us to think about 
next steps and how we will rise to these challenges. 
Let’s continue to work together to build our parish 
community for the future. 
 
St. Teresa CWL Bursary, Attention: Catholic 
High School Graduates  
The CWL of St. Teresa Church is offering a $200 
bursary towards post-secondary educational pursuits. 
The recipient must attend a Catholic Secondary 
school and participate in church and school activities, 
demonstrating Christian values. Application forms 
can be picked up at the St. Teresa Church office. Call 
519-743-4525 application. Deadline for applications 
is Friday, June 1, 2018. 
 
`Evensong’ (Evening Prayer) on Sunday,  
May 27th at 7 p.m. at St. Mary Our Lady of the 
Seven Sorrows Church, 56 Duke St. W, Kitchener. 
After Evensong, you are invited to join us in the 
Lower Hall for a social time, and an address about 
Anglican Patrimony. Father Douglas Hayman, Priest 
Administrator of The Catholic Church of the 
Annunciation of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Ottawa, 
will give the address. 
 
WHY@Breakfast presents “Praying with 
Psalms”.  Prof. Andrea Di Giovanni, who teaches at 
King’s University College and St. Peter’s Seminary in 
London, Ontario, will speak on “Praying with 
Psalms” on Saturday, May 26th at Our Lady of 
Lourdes Church in Waterloo, from 9:30 to 11 a.m. 
The PSALMS volume and the WISDOM volume of 
The Saint John’s Bible will be on display.  Doors 
open at 9 a.m. For more information, see 
http://whyatbreakfast.com. 
 
St. Teresa, Elmira’s 29th Annual Garden Party 
will be held on Friday, June 8th at St. Teresa of 
Avila Church. 19 Flamingo Drive, Elmira.  Enjoy our 
Community BBQ in the hall from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 
p.m., an outdoor snack booth with chips, soft drinks, 
fresh made popcorn and candy.  Lots of fun for young 
and old, bouncies, tombola, video games, etc. Come 

and enjoy, ending with fireworks at 9:30 p.m.  All are 
welcome! 

 Pentecost 
The confused and fear filled apostles were totally 
changed by the outpouring of the Holy Spirit as they 
became powerful and dynamic proclaimers of their faith 
in Jesus Christ. In today's Church God calls priests, 
religious and deacons to serve Him and to serve others 
especially by the inspiration of the Holy Spirit. If you 
feel God may be calling you to this ministry, contact:  
Fr. Michael King, Vocation Director, Diocese of 
Hamilton: 905-528-7988 x2246 
vocations@hamiltondiocese.com or                                          
www.HamiltonVocations.com 
 
Do you have Ideas on how to Support Families in 
our Diocese? We want to hear from you! “The family 
is the community in which, from childhood, one can 
learn moral values, begin to honor God, and make good 
use of freedom. Family life is an initiation into life in 
society. (CCC #2207)” Home is the setting where an 
individual’s physical, mental, emotional and spiritual 
growth is supported. Like a garden, a home must be 
tended, appreciated, nurtured and respected in order to 
thrive. Families today need more support than ever as 
they raise the future generation. Are you willing to add 
your voice at our gathering this fall to discover ways we 
can help families? If yes, call Lena at 905-528-7988 ext. 
2249, or e-mail familyministry@hamiltondiocese.com 
 
You’re Invited - The Catholic Organization for 
Life and Family (COLF) is celebrating the 50th 
Anniversary of Humanae Vitae by hosting a conference 
taking place on Thursday, May 31st and Friday, June 
1st titled: The Joy of Marriage: Embracing God’s 
Vision. The conference will be held at the Infinity 
Convention Centre in Ottawa; speakers include Dr. Janet 
Smith, Mr. Patrick Coffin, Dr. Michel MacDonald and 
Archbishop Christian Lepine. To find out more and/or to 
register go to www.COLF.ca.  Attend this conference 
and learn more about this much studied and discussed 
encyclical by Pope Paul VI. 

Items to Collect to Support Charities  
Everyone is encouraged to support local charities and 
organizations by collecting pop tabs, eye glasses, stamps 
(new and used), yarn, glass bottles (200 ml or smaller) 
canning jars, Campbell soup labels, milk bags, candles, 
religious items (rosaries, books, etc.), books (suitable for 
children and young adults, new and used religious cards, 
gently used clothing, sheets and towels.  NO egg cartons 
or bread tabs please. The drop-off bin is at the back of 



    
the Church, outside the Adoration Chapel and is 
emptied on a regular basis.  For more information call 
Chris at:   
519-745-2819. 


